GVC Council Meeting Notes-May 18, 2023
Last meeting for the summer break

Preferred Vendors today: Two Guys & A Sponge, Tyler Hanson, Owner
Soulistic Hospice, Mark Lennox, Community Care Coordinator

Financial Report: Ahead of their projections for 2023 budget. Investing liquid assets, looking
at 3 month CD’s.

Supervisor Steve Christy & Mayor all in big meeting today. In place (Tom Berezny)
reporting out: BOD of supervisors voting on the budget and property tax. 4.012 of assessed
value, will go up slightly.

End of Title 42. Supervisor has concern about lack of transparency. All citizens should be made
aware of what’s going on with asylum seekers, drop off’s in the middle of town. Media will be
updated Tuesdays and Fridays.

Road Repair program is being monitored. $20 million for road repair vs. $75 million for next
year. Significant change in the money being funneled. No list yet of what will be repaired.

Chief Chuck Wunder-Green Valley Fire District

1,000-1100 calls per month. This week they picked up 84 snakes. 34 in one day alone!
Adding additional ambulance services. 2 fires in past week. Wildfire season is off to a slower
start. Sand bags will be available, to be announced.

Monsoon Madness Fair is June 1st at West Center at 9am.
New Fire Station should be ready by October 2022. Things going well with construction.

Lieutenant Paul Hill-Pima County Sheriff’s Department

Will be leaving shortly to become a captain. 23 more traffic stops than usual, but less tickets.
Uptick on fraud and identity theft calls. All other calls have remained the same.

Title 42 issues: Have not experienced any fallout. They encourage us to report any vehicles
that don’t belong in our neighborhood in any matter not necessarily related to Title 42 to please
report it! It really helps them out.

Commander Doug Kenyon-Green Valley Sheriff’s Auxiliary Volunteers
Continuing to look for volunteers as they are a very important component to supporting the
sheriff’s department.

Watch your accounts carefully because fraud is up on identity theft. Change your passwords
frequently.

4,000 man hours put in last month. 114 incidence calls last month. Predicting a solid
monsoon season.

Debbie Kenyon-GVC President’s Report

June 23rd is anniversary of GVC incorporations. No June working round table. Contractors
will be in the Canoa Hills Trails Park, so there will be equipment in the park. August workshop
will be announced. Office Hours for GVC open Monday-Thursday 8am-4pm, open all summer.
Next scheduled meeting September 21, 2023. Safe travels to all.




